DESK OF

Eugene Oleski passed away March 2nd of this year. He was an avid horseshoe pitcher in the 80's and 90's and a good friend of Joe Belcavitch and Dick Kenny. They attended several world tournaments together. Gene never tired of showing his championship horseshoe videos to friends. His complete obituary can be seen on the net at "Eugene Oleski Scranton N.Y. Obituaries"

Tino Deangelo is back home from the rehab center. He is recuperating steadily and says he is looking forward to pitching again. I saw him one day at the center and he was pumping away non-stop on an exercise machine. He had been at it for twenty minutes and had ten more to go. From what I witnessed it wont be too long before he is competing again. jm